
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

JULY Community Meeting 

Thursday, JULY 18TH  
Board Meeting - 5:30pm at ARC 

  
FELLOWSHIP FEAST @ 6:30PM 

EVERYONE BRING YOUR FAVORITE 
MEAT DISH, SIDE DISH, SNACK, 

OR DESSERT 

COMMUNITY MEETING@7:15PM 
 

GUESTS ARE WELCOME, AND 
A NURSERY IS PROVIDED. 

Community will meet at 
FUMC/Amherst 

JULY 2019 

  2019 & 2020 New Horizon Emmaus Walk Dates 
July 11-14 Women’s Walk #73 Jennifer Sawyer, LD, Ted Wilson, SD 

August 8-11 Men’s Walk #51  Tim Lenning, LD, Jackie Qualls, SD 

October -10-13 Women’s Walk #74 Teresa Waters, LD, Jackie Qualls, SD 

February 6-9 Men’s Walk #52  Danny Farr, (SD Pending) 

March 26-29  Women’s Walk #75 Ladenna Lenning, LD, Jackie Qualls, SD 

July 9-12  Women’s Walk #76 Melanie Gruhlkey, LD, (SD Pending) 

 

ATTENTION PLEASE 
You should receive an email form 
ministrymanager@upperroom.org 
From there it is necessary to enter your email and 
password.  If you do not have a password, you 
create one.  Within the website there is a link to 
“My Account”.  We would ask everyone to access 
the database and view their personal information, 
updating any of the information that is not correct. 
 
If you do not receive an email- either you did not 
have an email in the old Data Base, or it was not 
updated. So, you will need to contact: 
Jill Lindsey @ 
 jilllbk@aol.com/806-543-7388 or contact Laura 
Kelley @  
lauraskell@aol.com/806-781-9623  
 
Thank you for your patience in helping to make this 
a success.  
    DE COLORES! 

The NHEC Board of Directors 

FARWELL & BOVINA TO HOST 
 
(If your City is listed above to host, this means these 
Emmaus members will help serve and clean-up at this 
month’s Community meeting.) 

Thank You. De Colores! 

New Horizon Emmaus Community 

Board of Directors 
Class of 2019 Class of 2020 Class of 2021 Clergy 

Jennifer 

Sawyer 
Brian Sanez 

Carrie 

Maxwell 

Jackie 

Qualls 

Mike 

Goettsch 

Lee Ann 

Edwards 
Tina Dyck Guy Walker 

Heather 

Roque 
Don Stone James Kelley 

Nathan 

Harvey 

Bobby 

Morris 

Mary Lu 

Grappe 

Kelly 

Vandygriff 
Mike Kelley 

 

Community Lay Director – Jill Linsdey 

Community Spiritual Director – Jackie Qualls 

Past Community Lay Director –Brian Gerstenberger 

Past Community Spiritual Director – Jackie Qualls 

Treasurer - Teresa Waters 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Community, 

We are in the process of cleaning up our One 

Call List.  This is the call that you receive about 

community events.  We need volunteers to help 

call everyone on the list – all 1440 of them.  If 

you want to help with this, please let Jill Lindsey 

know by calling 806-543-7388 or emailing her 

at jilllbk@aol.com.   

mailto:ministrymanager@upperroom.org
mailto:jilllbk@aol.com/806-543-7388
mailto:lauraskell@aol.com/806-781-9623


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Horizon Emmaus Community 
Amherst Christian Retreat Center 

Box 55, 605 Main Street 
Amherst, TX 79312 

Ricky Kuntz, Manager- Phone 806-246-3686 

New Horizon Emmaus Community Registrars 
 

 WOMEN   MEN 
Kim Hatla   Bruce Slaughter 

723 Maple   113 Parkwood Lane 
Dimmitt, TX 79109                    Levelland, TX 79336                  

kimhatla@gmail.com         iberedradr@hotmail.com        

For information about the team and 

pilgrims for the upcoming walks, please 

visit the New Horizon Emmaus 

Community website at  

www.newhorizonemmaus.org. 

 

 

PLEASE PRAY FOR UPCOMING WALKS. 
Sign up on the Prayer Vigil TODAY ☺ 
 
•Sign up on line at 
www.3dayol.org/Vigil/GetComm.phtml 
•Scroll down to “New Horizon Emmaus 
Community”  
•Click on the link to the right with the date of the 
Walk     

 

Prayer Vigil Coordinator is Melody Turner.  

You may contact her at 806-787-7064, or email her @ 

melo628@hotmail.com 

 

Please sign up for Prayer Vigil, on line at 

www.3dayol.org/Vigil/GetComm.phtml 

 

Newsletter Articles may be sent to: 

Kimberly Brantley at BerlyB64@gmail.com  

Newsletter Editor 

A NOTE FROM THE 
COMMUNITY SPRITUAL DIRECTOR 

 
Hi Community!  
 

 Thanks to all who came to our Community 
Worship for June. We had the great privilege to pray 
over Jennifer and the rest of the July Women’s Walk 
team. The anticipation and expectation of The 
Almighty to do “immeasurably more than all we ask 
or imagine” was at an all-time high! 
 All of God’s Kingdom promises are enacted by 
faith. Maybe this is one of the reasons He works so 
mightily amongst us. We believe He can rescue the 
sinking. We believe He can restore the broken. We 
believe He can save the lost. We believe He can call 
into service the willing.........and so, so, much more. I 
am proud to get to be a part of this faithful 
community.  
      Now, we all have another opportunity to pray 
God’s blessing and power over Jennifer, Ted, the 
team, and pilgrims as they enter the ARC. Pray BIG! 
 
De Colores! Jackie Qualls 
    

De Colores! Jackie Qualls 

A NOTE FROM THE 
COMMUNITY LAY DIRECTOR 

 
Greetings Community! 

 July – the month that we celebrate 

Independence Day.  The Continental Congress 

adopted our Declaration of Independence in 1776.  

This declaration of independence told the world that 

“these United Colonies are, and of right ought to be, 

free and independent states. July 4th marks the birth 

of the United States of America. A new nation sprang 

to life and a was celebrated!  

 In 1788, the Constitution was ratified.  

Between 1776 and 1788, there were horrible fights, 

many deaths, families were torn apart and 

businesses destroyed.  Our freedoms brought to us 

by the Constitution were done so at a horrible cost.  

Many gave their lives so that we could have this 

freedom, for our nation to be a nation under God, 

with unalienable rights endowed equally to all – 

among these, life, liberty and the pursuit of justice.  I 

am so grateful for those who have fought for my 

freedom. 

 I can’t think of freedom without thinking of 

the freedom that Jesus has given me.  Luke 4:18 says 

he came to earth to “proclaim freedom”.  John 8:36 – 

“If the Son sets you free you are free indeed”.  He 

came that each of us could be reborn – upon 

accepting Him, we receive new life!  I’m thankful for 

all that He did, for His amazing sacrifice that 

liberated each of us to walk in relationship with God, 

becoming the kind of people He created us to be. 

 We can celebrate Freedom for many reasons 

this month ~ 

Blessings ~Jill 
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